South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors – Workshop Meeting

Palmyra, PA

February 26, 2020
Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:07PM by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following Supervisors and staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman

John Eberly – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    Bill Reigle – Chief of Police
     Patrick Armstrong-Solicitor

Frank Chlebnikow-Engineer




 Recording:  The meeting was recorded by Dot Ague for her own personal use. 
Executive Session:  Bucks reported an executive session was held prior to the start of the Workshop to discuss a personnel matter.
Public also present:  Dot Ague, Jane Popko, Dawn Blauch, Bill Leonard, Jerry and Gail Klee, Kermit Bell, Mark Hudson, John Breive, Chad Smith, Joanne Wendid
Public Comment:
Jane Popko – Reported the May 22, 2019 Planning Commission meeting minute file could not be opened on the Township website.  She also requested the host of committee members and employee updates be made to various website pages as well.
Township Officials Input - None

Old Business: 
1. A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to table the Northside Crossing Apartments proposed rezoning discussion until the next meeting. Motion carried. 

2. Chlebnikow provided a brief overview of the creation of the Flight Path Development and how the approved plans call for sidewalks, but they have been deferred up to this point.  A motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to work with the developer to create a proposed plan to install the ADA compliant sidewalks and crosswalks within this area and have the plan presented at the May 27, 2020 Board of Supervisor’s Workshop. Motion carried.  
3. Eberly provided an update from a recent meeting he had with representatives of the Sunoco pipeline project which runs through the township.  He reported they have about of ¼ of a mile of pipe being installed under Kreider, Chestnut, Drescher, Route 117, and Schoolhouse Roads, which is expected to be completed later this spring.  Grass and ground seeding will take place later this summer before the October 7, 2020 permit deadline.  The Sunoco representatives noted the pipeline work is being conducted Monday through Saturday from 7:00AM – 7:00PM, but requested if they would be allowed to perform maintenance work on their machinery on Sunday’s, provided the landowner provided permission to do so as was the past practice in 2019.  The Board of Supervisor’s were agreeable to allowing this Sunday work, provided the landowner was agreeable.
4. Armstrong provided an update that he would be providing one more piece of correspondence to the developer related to the Carriage Park project. 

5. Chad Smith representing the Heisey Subdivision along Mine Road provided a proposed plan and updated everyone of the proposed plan to develop this primarily South Annville Township property.  His request was for the BOS to consider waiving the SLT zoning approval process, since 98% of the property was in South Annville Township.  Chlebnikow provided insight into how this new subdivision complied with SLT zoning and building ordinances. The motion was made by Custer, seconded by Bucks to waive the SLT zoning review provided they continued to use the existing driveway, comply with all stormwater requirements and provide SLT with copies of plan submissions. Motion carried.  
New Business: 

1. Eberly reported he had a meeting with members of the Palmyra Area Recreational and Parks Commission inquiring about the use of SLT fields for sports activities.  BOS’s supported making the necessary arrangements to reserve the small field behind the Township Building for evening and weekend use by this entity, especially since the 2010 Intergovernmental Agreement of Cooperation details the existing partnership between our entities.
2. Members of Campbelltown Community Alliance met with Eberly two weeks ago and provided him with an update of their mission and current projects they were pursuing.  They asked that the BOS be made aware they recently received a two-year contract from PennDot to create and maintain plantings in the roundabout located on Forge Road to beautify this area.  

3. Jane Popko raised the question if all the items included in the original Campbelltown Park plan were in the works to be completed.  Bucks mentioned that the ‘conceptual plan’ had several options like a pavilion noted, but lack of funding limited these items for being installed. 
Good and Welfare: None
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer seconded by Bucks to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM.  Motion carried. 
                                                          _________________________________________
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